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Actions from Previous Meeting
AM, Practice Manager, apologised for not having completed the actions nominated to her from the previous meeting. This was due to pieces of work that were required to be submitted to the NHS Wakefield District Primary Care Trust. AM confirmed that the areas of work would be completed as soon as possible and certainly before the next meeting.

AW, Patient Representative, commented on the minutes of the previous meetings in relation to the provision of Ophthalmology services provided by the practice. AM, Practice Manager confirmed that whilst clinics held at Hemsworth by the The Birkdale Clinic of Ophthalmology had ceased at the end of March 2011, clinics were soon to re-commence through BMI Huddersfield. 

JD, NHS Wakefield District PCT, explained that she would be unable to attend each and every future meeting that is held. JD would however attend now and again in order to assess our progress and provide support where required.

The requirements of the group are now subject to an agreement that has been signed between the practice and the Primary Care Trust in the form of a Directed Enhanced Service Agreement. Due to the high number of practices that have signed up to this agreement, JD’s support will be required to be shared fairly between the participating practices.

JD confirmed that we would in the future need to decide roles and responsibilities, and that the patient representatives would need to take ownership of the group and in time, become self–sustainable. An action plan would need to be drawn up and agreed pieces of work carried out. 

The group would also need to adopt an agreed terms of reference but these could be developed over time.

JB, Patient Representative, raised a concern regarding the number of patients interested in the group. Three were in attendance today with only two attending the meeting in June. JB felt that we need promote the group further in an attempt to gain further support and increase the number of patient representatives attending the meetings.

JB mentioned the use of the newly installed patient message screens which was further supported by JD and other members of the meeting.
AM, Practice Manager, stated that the practice booklet was currently in the process of being updated and suggested that information regarding the group should be included.

PB, Administrator suggested a page with a tear off slip that interested patients could complete with their details to hand in to the practice. AM, Practice Manager supported this idea. 
JB, Patient Representative, suggested an article in the local newspapers informing of future meetings and inviting interest in joining the group. This idea was supported by all attendees at the meeting.

AW, Patient Representative, asked if the practice had a suggestion box, and if so were slips available for patients to complete and post in the box. AM, Practice Manager confirmed that these were available.

AM, Practice Manager, suggested that meetings be on the same day each month, say every first Tuesday in the month at 11am. That way future dates could be set and members may be able to plan easier their attendance at the meetings. AW, Patient Representative asked about people who may work. It was therefore suggested that the meetings alternate between a time set for both daytime and evening meetings.
AM, Practice Manager suggested devising a short survey asking patients that if they were interested in joining the group what day and time would suit them best. This could be included on the current leaflet/flyer inviting interest in the group.

AM, Practice Manager, asked JD, NHS Wakefield District PCT, if the leaflets/flyers and posters could be emailed to the practice once again so that AM could update them.

AM also asked if JD could send a list of the patient representatives that the PCT held for our practice, so that this could be compared to the list of interested members as held by the practice.

Post Meeting Note: As of 25 July 2011, there are 11 patients who are interested in joining the group.

Action: AM, Practice Manager to ensure that information regarding the group will be displayed on notice boards in all waiting areas of the practice sites, along with further supplies of leaflets inviting interest to join the group. Dates of future meetings will be displayed.
Action: AM, Practice Manager to introduce a folder into each waiting area of the practice sites, holding information regarding the group and how to join. Copies of the minutes of previous meetings will also be included.
Action: AM, Practice Manager to ensure that when PowerPoint presentations are developed for the patient display screens, which are located in each of the practice waiting areas, details of the patient group and how to join are included.

Action: AM, Practice Manager to ensure that details of the group and how to join are to be included in the practice booklet which is currently being updated.  

Action: AM, Practice Manager to contact local newspapers, with a view to advertising the date, time and venue of the next meeting and to invite any further interest.
Action: AM, Practice Manager to update current flyer/leaflet to include question regarding the day and time that are convenient for the meetings to be held.
Action: JD, NHS Wakefield District PCT to email the flyers and posters to the practice.

Action: JD, NHS Wakefield District PCT to send the practice, the list of patients that are interested in joining the group as held by the PCT. This can then be compared to the list as held by the practice.

Practice Update
AM, Practice Manager confirmed as mentioned previously, that the practice booklet was currently being updated and that the practice would welcome comments from the group once it was available in its draft format.

Future Pieces of Work
JD, NHS Wakefield District, suggested that future agenda items be set bearing in mind pieces of work that are being carried out at the time. 

JD introduced an information pack containing details of the Patient Participation DES. Information was given regarding the stages of the group development and also the requirement to carry out a patient survey. 
Support will be given to help devise the questions. It will be possible to obtain sample surveys which can be adapted to meet the needs of our agreed survey. It was also noted that in order to obtain views of differing patient groups, it will be necessary to survey across a wide spectrum of patients for example, at baby clinics or diabetic clinics.
Copies of certain documents detailing useful telephone numbers and website links were distributed to all attendees with the information pack being held by AM, Practice Manager. The pack will be available at all future meetings.

Roles and Responsibilities
As previously noted, it was agreed that roles and responsibilities would be looked at in future meetings once the group is fairly represented.

PRG Network
JD, NHS Wakefield District PCT, mentioned that the next PRG Network meeting is to be held on the 21 September 2011 at 10am. As noted previously, one member from each PRG has access to this forum where they can share both good practice and ideas and also provide support to each other.
Action: JD, NHS Wakefield District PCT to send the minutes of the previous meeting of the PRG Network meeting for distribution at the next practice meeting.

National Association of Patient Participation (NAPP)
JD, NHS Wakefield District PCT raised the possibility of the practice joining NAPP as noted in the notes of the previous meeting. 

Action: AM, Practice Manager to seek approval from the practice to fund the membership cost which currently stands at £50 per annum.

Any Other Business
JD, NHS Wakefield District, distributed the Health Events list and confirmed that she would try to obtain a list of future dates. 

Action: JD to obtain future dates list.
A discussion took place around the possibility of the practice holding an ‘open day’, where interested members of the group would be welcome to take a guided tour around the practice. 

AM, Practice Manager, suggested that refreshments could be served in the seminar room at the Hemsworth site, where current patient representatives and practice staff members could speak to and promote interest in the group, in an attempt to raise further awareness for anyone who may be considering joining the group.
One member asked if this would be possible in the near future, to which the group felt that an agreed date in October 2011 could be arranged. 

Date and Time of Next Meeting
Tuesday 20 September 2011 at 11am to 1pm

To be held at: 

The Grange Medical Centre

Highfield Road

Hemsworth

Pontefract

WF9 4DP
